
CHESHIRE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES OF THE POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING  

HELD JUNE 23, 2021 IN TOWN COUNCIL CHAMBERS  
Public access made available through live streaming via Cheshire Public Schools 

YouTube Channel at www.youtube.com/cheshirepublicschools. 
Public comments were accepted at CPSCovid19@cheshire.k12.ct.us. 

Committee Members Present: Adam Grippo, Chair; Kathryn Hallen  
Committee Members Absent: Tim White 
Administrators Present: Jeffrey Solan, Ed.D., Superintendent of Schools 
 
I. CALL TO ORDER – 5:50 P.M.  

Mr. Grippo called the meeting to order and led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance to the 
Flag.   

 
II. Public Comment via CPSCovid@cheshire.k12.ct.us. 

None. 
 
III. Review Policy for a Third Reading. 

Mr. Grippo reviewed revisions to Policy #5141 Student Health Services in regard to Health 
Assessments for students. Any student participating in an interscholastic sports program must 
have a health assessment. Their physical examination must be valid for 13 months and cover 
the athlete for the entire sport season (including the tryout period). Physicals cannot expire 
during the season.  This is to prevent a medical risk to the student and also legal liability for the 
district.  Mr. Grippo noted that there have been no changes since the first reading. 
 

MOTION by Ms. Hallen and seconded by Mr. Grippo. 
 

MOVED to bring Policy #5141 to the full Board for a third reading and 
approval. 
 

VOTE:  The Motion passed unanimously 2-0. 
 

IV. Other. 
None. 

 
V. Adjournment. 

On a Motion by Ms. Hallen and seconded by Mr. Grippo, it was unanimously agreed to 
adjourn the meeting at 6:00 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, 
 
       
Adam Grippo, Policy Committee Chair 

Attest:       
             Carol Jesensky, Board Clerk 
     
Filed with the Cheshire Town Clerk’s Office on:     7/21/2021. 
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